
Lyneham and Bradenstoke Parish Council  
 

 
 

Correct as of 28 Mar 2020 

Can I Attend A Funeral 
 

Cremations 

Wiltshire Council’s seven cemeteries remain open to provide funeral 

services. However, to ensure that we can continue to operate safely 

protect staff and visitors, we have closed our onsite chapels and are 

following Government Guidance to permit only immediate family 

members to attend funerals.   

This has been defined by the Government as parents, partners, siblings 

and children.  

Burials 

Burials may still take place, but it will be at the discretion of the Church 
or Burial Ground.  The family will need to speak to the relevant 
authorities. 

If permitted, the Government Guidance is to permit only immediate 

family members to attend funerals.  This has been defined by the 

Government as parents, partners, siblings and children.  

 

 


